Greater Woodbine Chamber of Commerce
PO Box 792 Woodbine, NJ 08270

Website: www.wccnj.org

Minutes June 15, 2010
President Lisa Fisher call the meeting was called to order at 8:40am.
Attendance: Lisa Fisher, Chris Hayes, Molly Ann McKeefrey, Carol Saduk, Larry Holtz, Susan
Holtz, Joan Weinhofer, Drew Drake, Valerie Poling, Chet Dovidio, Jennifer Land, Denise
Kossyvakis

Secretary’s Report: Minutes are being emailed to approx. 40 members with approx. 10
members requesting minutes be sent regular mail. Motion to approve the May Minutes;
Larry/Chet-passed

Treasurer’s Report: Copies of the Treas. Report are available at meetings. The total balance of
all accounts as of June 15, 2010 is $19,989.83. Motion to approve report: Joan/Molly-passed.

President’s Report: Due to the low attendance at the evening meetings, it was discussed to
change and have all monthly meetings be breakfast meetings. Lisa asked Larry if a by-law
change would be necessary to change the monthly meetings to breakfast meetings. Larry said
there is nothing in the by-laws about the time of the meetings only that they be the third
Tuesday of the month, therefore a by-law change is not necessary. The Chamber will hold
social, networking and educational events in the evening, business meetings will be conducted
at the breakfast meetings. Tom needs to be notified of this, to change this on the website.

Vice President’s Report: Molly has scheduled a networking mixer for the July Chamber meeting
and Dennis Chamber will partner with GWCC and will invite CMC Chamber members to join us.
See attached flyer.

Flower Pots: Woodbine Developmental Center has planted and will maintain the large Flower
pots in front of Lincoln Park and down Washington Avenue. They will also be at the Festival.
The Dev. Center will provide tents and the stage for the Festival.

The Woodbine Family Festival will be held June 26" from 10am-4pm. It will have a bike give-
away, DJ and entertainment and at this date there are 39 vendors signed up.

Motion was made to replace the old GWCC Canopy tent, purchase not to exceed $200; Motion:
Chet/Carol-passed. Coast Radio will do publicity for the Festival and will join the Chamber.

Business Directories are being distributed to area businesses and will be given out at the
Festival. Anyone in need of copies, contact Lisa or Carol.

Scholarship: No applications have been received as of this date.

Next meeting- Networking Mixer on July 26™ 5-7pm at the Bull & Bear Tavern
Motion to adjourn: Chris/Chet-passed, meeting adjourned 9:15am

Respectfully submitted, Carol Saduk, Secretary



